Report of the Chair of Core Subject Analysis Committee	SAC22-AN-CHAIR
The Subject Analysis Committee had its “annual” meeting on June 8-10, 2022, and was convened virtually in three sessions scheduled for two hours each. This is a new approach, which was agreed upon by the committee in an online asynchronous discussion.

Activities and Business:

SAC approved a proposal (from a collaboration with the Graphic Novels and Cataloging Round Table (GNCRT) Metadata and Cataloging Committee) to expand on the “special provisions” to LC’s Subject Heading Manual instruction H1430 (Comics and Comic Characters), which was eventually forwarded to Library of Congress. LC made some revisions and approved the revised version in May 2022. The revisions led to another issue that GNCRT has asked SAC to consider: the omission of “Manga” as a controlled term. This issue was introduced in New Business.

SAC approved the new resource produced by the Subcommittee on Faceted Vocabularies (SSFV) titled, “Retrospective Implementation of Library of Congress Faceted Vocabularies: Best Practices for Librarians and Programmers.” More discussion on how to proceed with presenting this resource for broad use took place by email. Casey Mullin, the current chair, will be rotating off the subcommittee this summer. the new chair is Mingyan Li.

SAC approved the formation of a working group to address a suggestion to encourage Library of Congress to install an editorial board with non-LC members for reviewing LCSH and LC classification proposals, as well as other related vocabularies. It was agreed to open the working group to non-SAC members. The group has 27 members, led by Violet Fox (SAC member) and Jamie Carlstone (Northwestern University). A report to SAC is projected for January 2023.

The Services to Refugees, Immigrants, and Displaced Persons (SRIDP) Sub-Committee of the Office for Diversity, Literacy, and Outreach Services Advisory Committee sent a general call for collaborators to address the “Illegal immigration” subject term that has been used as a partial substitution to the previous controversial term “Illegal aliens”. The chair of SAC responded with a message of support, including links to SAC’s work and reports on the “Illegal aliens”.

The committee has continued to engage with monthly review of LCSH tentative lists.

SAC has been asked to follow up on a question about deprofessionalization of classification work and cataloging. Discussion was initiated on this topic on June 10, 2022.

The chair conveyed to Core leadership that some SAC members have expressed a wish for ALA/Core to have a technology platform capable of building ALA committee/IG-branded websites for hosting projects and committee/IG-sponsored ongoing, continually integrating content. This came out of SSFV’s exploration of how to present its new resource, which is intended to be a continually evolving digital integrating resource (i.e., not a static document). Currently the resource is being handled as a document that is frequently updated.

Thanks go to Jenny Levine, Core’s staff liaison to SAC, for keeping up with SAC’s roster changes, which have occurred as liaison positions rotated or were added.

Committee Membership:

Thanks go to the following members who are rotating off the committee:

· Calli Neumann (Getty Research Institute)
· Karl Pettitt (University of Denver)

And welcome to new members:

· [bookmark: _GoBack]Margaret Joyce (University of Hawai’i)
· Adrian Williams (University of Kentucky)
· Margaret and Adrian were our Associate Members and have been appointed to terms as regular members.
· Xiping Liu (University of Houston)

Our new Associate Members:

· Minyoung Chung (University of Houston-Clear lake)
· Faye Mazzia (University of Central Florida)

Our new Vice-Chair is Amanda Ros (Texas A&M University).

Many, many thanks to Candy Riley (Marcive), who moves into Chair for 2022-2023.

Respectfully submitted,

C. Rockelle Strader
Chair, 2021-2022






